Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

March 1, 2011
In Attendance:  Bob Stevens, Tom Evans, Merle Prentice, Jr., Bill Foster, Jim Tornatore, Lori DeHaas, and Tracey Cucci.
Meeting called to order at 7:02 PM.  Minutes for the January 4, 2011 and February 1, 2011 meetings were approved with a Motion by Merle Prentice, Seconded by Bill Foster. Carried.

Discussion of budget and transfers. Bob Stevens would like copy, deputy clerk will get him a copy of the water budget.  The village budget will be published on internet on the village website.  Guests Alexandra Torra and Steve Kaschak were given an overview of the rate committee and water project.  Mr. Kaschak expressed concern about selling water to gas drilling companies; he drove water trucks and has seen damage it does, trucks running 24/7, wear and tear on roads, mud, etc.  Has had spill of contaminated water, was told to clean as best as they could and move on; he stated it’s not as safe as they want you to believe, a lot is swept under the rug.  He suggested the village proceed cautiously.  Discussion of use of train instead of trucks, he felt train would be better than trucks to keep truck traffic outside of village.  Discussion of well head protection and road protection. 
Question raised of leak notification for electronic meters, and whether they can be tested on a weekly basis.  Discussion of freezing water lines on Rock Street and leak on Smullen.  Rail Estates easements are signed. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. with a Motion by Bill Foster, Seconded by Merle Prentice.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
